
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 13 July 2006 

14. PAPANUI METHODIST CHURCH – (CHAPEL STREET) CAR PARK 
 
 The Board considered information regarding possible Council funding for the development of a car 

parking area to the rear of the Papanui Methodist Church, situated on church land. 
 
 The Board resolved that, on the grounds of community development and health and safety issues, a 

one-off grant of $12,000 be made to the Papanui Methodist Church from its 2005/06 Discretionary 
Fund, subject to: 

 
 (a) No further funding being sought from the Board in relation to this project. 
 
 (b) The Papanui Methodist Church taking full responsibility for the future maintenance of the car 

park. 
 
 (c) A copy of the sketch plan for the car park being provided to the Board. 
 
 


